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Minutes of an Extra Meeting of Brampton Ash Parish Council 
held Thursday 16 January 2020, 7.30pm at the Parish Church 

 
This meeting was open to members of the public, subject to prescribed regulations where applicable. 

This meeting was recorded in accordance with the parish council’s protocol. 
 

Present: Parish Councillors 
Cllr S Power (Chair) Cllr N Bevan Cllr J Lillie Cllr T Hilliard  
In Attendance: Liz Evans, Clerk 
Public Attendee(s): None 

Action by: 

73/ 
19-
20 

Chair’s Announcements  
Parish council elections are scheduled to take place on Thursday 7th May 2020.  
Candidates must submit their completed applications to Kettering Borough Council by 
close of business on 8th April 2020.  Further details will be publicised when they 
become available. 

 
 
 
LE 
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Apologies for Absence 
Apologies were received from Cllr W Brooks due to a prior engagement.  Councillors 
accepted the apologies. 

 

75/ 
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20 

 

Declarations of Interest: To Receive Disclosures of Personal and Prejudicial Interests 
from Councillors On Matters to Be Considered at the Meeting. 
Cllr N Bevan declared an interest as his property is adjacent to the proposed 
development. 

 

76/ 
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Planning Matters:  
To Consider Matters Relating to Planning Applications in and Adjacent to the Parish 
Planning Application KET/2019/0905 - Mr & Mrs Stephenson, Two Shires, Hermitage 
Road, Brampton Ash, LE16 8PE 
Garage conversion with first floor extension over and detached carport. 
Details can be found at the following link: 
https://www.kettering.gov.uk/planningApplication/129393 
Paper copies are obtainable from the clerk on request. 
Expiry date for neighbours/consultations: 23 01 2020 
 
Councillors noted that an application for a carport on the site had been approved by 
Kettering Borough Council (KBC) several years ago: the approval had since expired.  
The proposed carport was screened by trees and was not visible from the road.  Whilst 
the first floor extension would be visible from the road it was not considered to be 
obtrusive.  Councillors unanimously agreed that they had no objection to the 
proposed development and the clerk would inform KBC accordingly.  Cllr Bevan 
abstained. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
LE 
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Date and Venue of Next Meeting:   
Monday 16th March 2020, 7.30pm at the parish church 
 

 

 

The meeting finished at 7.45 pm 
 
Signed: Liz Evans, Clerk to Brampton Ash Parish Council 

tel: 01536 771470 email: bramptonashparishcouncil@outlook.com web: www.parish-council.com/bramptonash 
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